
GOVERNOR’S VETO MESSAGE 

March 21, 2024 

To the Honorable Members of the Assembly: 

I am vetoing Assembly Bill 476 in its entirety. 

This bill eliminates the ability of the Governor 
to fill vacancies through appointment for the 
Office of Secretary of State, Office of State 
Treasurer, Attorney General, and State 
Superintendent of Public Instruction without 
confirmation by the Wisconsin State Senate. 
Instead, under the bill, a vacancy would be filled 
through a special election unless the vacancy 
occurs in any of these positions on or after 
January 1 of a year in which there is a regularly 
scheduled election for the office. In the latter 
scenario under the bill the vacancy must be filled 
by appointment from the Governor subject to the 
advice and consent of the Wisconsin State Senate 
for the remainder of the unexpired term. 

This bill is a purely partisan reaction to my 
appointment to fill the vacancy in the Office of 
the Secretary of State in March 2023. I am 
vetoing this bill because I object to the Wisconsin 
State Legislature's continued, widespread efforts 
to infringe upon executive branch authority, for 
example, as here, by unnecessarily restricting the 
ability of the Governor to make appointments to 
fill vacancies in important roles. The provisions 
of this bill could result in long-term vacancies in 
these critical positions, disrupting continuity of 
government, and resulting in the absence of 
leadership and accountability within core state 
government agencies and constitutional offices. 

I further object to giving additional advice and 
consent authority to a hyper-partisan Wisconsin 
State Senate that has consistently abused its 
advice and consent powers to exact political 
retribution, threaten and bully dedicated public 
servants, and cause irreparable damage to our 
state's institutions. 

Sincerely, 
TONY EVERS 
Governor  

 


